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MABAS Division I

 Membership

Members present at this meeting were:

	Arlington Heights
	Glenn Ericksen

Ken Koeppen
Bernie Lyons
	Palatine
	Bob Falardeau
Scott Andersen
Randy Freise

	Des Plaines
	Ron Eilken
Randy Trost
	Palatine Rural
	Hank Clemmensen

	Elk Grove Township
	Absent

	Rolling Meadows


	Ron Stewart

	Elk Grove Village
	Scott Miller

	Schaumburg
	Dave Schumann
William Spencer

	Hoffman Estates
	Jeff Jorian

	Streamwood
	Norm Malcolm

	Mt. Prospect
	John Malcolm

	Wheeling
	Keith MacIsaac
Paul Lisowski

	Northwest Central
	Sue Cooper
Cindy Brick
	
	

	
	
	
	


Presentation: None
Call to Order: 1335 Hours

Pledge of Allegiance
Recognition of Members: Mr. Jim Tansor, Sr. Regional Community Relations Director, from Nicor Gas gave a brief overview of future grants that will be available to municipalities for energy saving initiatives.  Nicor will assist in the grant writing if needed.  More information will be forwarded to the fire chiefs as this program develops.  Chief MacIsaac of Wheeling introduced newly promoted Deputy Chief Paul Lisowski.   
Approval of Minutes: 

Motion – Approval of minutes of the May 12, 2010 meeting.
Made by: Norm Malcolm
Seconded by: William Spencer
Motion passed by unanimous vote
Treasurer’s Report: Scott Andersen reported that the current “Checking” account balance is $15,794.00 and the current “Money Market” account balance is $41,172.12  All current invoices have been paid.
Motion – To accept the treasurer’s report.

Made by: Randy Freise
Seconded by: Ken Koeppen
Motion passed by unanimous vote

Committee Reports

MABAS Executive Board: Ron Stewart reported that MABAS is updating the website for deployments.  An informational data base is in place and each division within Illinois is assigned a GPS code.  In the event of a deployment the computer will use GPS coordinates to activate specific MABAS divisions.  Ron has entered all Chiefs and Special Team leaders names.  Each member should be receiving an invitation to sign into the system so they can complete the entry of their specific information.  Any questions on this should be directed to Chief Ron Stewart. 
Cook County Fire Chiefs: Hank Clemmensen reported that the CCFC’s have a booth at FRI in August.
IAFC/Great Lakes Division: No report.
Disaster Management: No report.
Communications/Box Cards: Sue Cooper advised that there were 5 box alarms since our last meeting.  Chicago (EMS), Des Plaines, Palatine-2 and Rolling Meadows. 
Training:  No report. 
Dive Team: John Malcolm reports that the Division 1 divers are hoping to sponsor a 32 hour Water Rescue Operations class.  Class size would be approximately 20 divers and more details will be forthcoming.   
TRT Team: Bill Spencer advised that Squad 55A’s supplied air system can only support MSA masks and he is recommending the purchase 6 additional masks at $325.00 / Each.  Keith MacIsaac recommended the purchase of 8 masks.  2 Large, 4 Medium and 2 Small.  Confined Space Communication System training is scheduled for October 15th at NIPSTA.  Bill Spencer asked if the MABAS Haz Mat equipment that is currently stored on Squad 55A should be moved to Elk Grove Haz Mat 8?  Ron Stewart will talk to BC Dawson and Lt. Conn before a decision is made.
Motion – To purchase 2 Large, 4 Medium and 2 Small MSA masks for Schaumburg Squad 55A’s supplied air system.
Made by: Keith MacIsaac
Seconded by: Hank Clemmensen
Motion passed by unanimous vote

Hazmat Teams: Validation drill is being planned for October. 
MABAS Website: No report.  

Old Business:  Discussed the Division 1 radio drills that were conducted by NWCD in June.  Sue Cooper reported that the drills went well.  A problem was encountered with the e-page system and it was determined that the e-page system can only hold 100 entries at a time.  There were fairly quick response times averaging 20 – 25 minutes.  Ron Stewart will send out a form for each department to fill out with their e-page contacts.  One group will consist of the Shift Commander and the Special Team leaders and a second group can consist of the Special Team members.  Ron Stewart reported that he met with BC Dawson and Lt. Conn to discuss the operation of two Division 1 hazmat teams.  Key topics were equipment, training and intergovernmental agreements.

Bill Spencer asked if it was now OK to forward run card and box card changes to NWCD.  Ron Stewart replied Yes.

Decon 1 will be due on all Division 1 Special Team call outs.  Ron Stewart added that during the SAV earlier this year MABAS encouraged all divisions to utilize the MABAS assets.

Keith MacIsaac expressed his concern with the accuracy of the Special Team Log on the Division 1 website.  Much discussion ensued regarding the necessity of this report.  It was agreed that this report is just one more tool for the shift commander to utilize and it is very important that each department be diligent about updating the form daily.  Lastly the newly created Division 1 Special Team response is intended to compliment each town’s current Special Team response; outline the commitment required from each Division 1 town to MABAS Division 1 as a whole but is not intended to mandate a response to any given town.  
New Business:  Ron Stewart read Itasca’s request to withdraw from Division 1.  The interdivisional box cards have also been updated to reflect Itasca, Rosemont and Wood Dale’s withdrawing from Division 1.  Keith MacIsaac posed the question, Is there a reason why these towns are leaving Division 1 and going to other divisions?
Glenn Ericksen reported that he received a letter from the Chicago Fire Department thanking Division 1 for sending ambulances to their EMS box alarm for the Blackhawk’s celebration.

Ron Stewart reported that an ITTF funded MABAS validation drill is scheduled for August 26, 2010.  The goal is to assemble 270 people in 90 minutes at 3 sites and will evaluate the MABAS notification and response capabilities in the event of a mobilization request.

Jeff Jorian stated that he is looking to offer an Incident Safety Officer class this fall.  Bernie Lyons will look into what is required to offer the OSFM certified course. 

Motion - To adjourn the meeting

Made by: Bill Spencer
Seconded by: Jeff Jorian
Motion passed by unanimous vote.

Adjournment: 1455 hours

Next Meeting: Thursday September 8, 2010, 1330 hours location to be determined.
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